
 

 

EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

January 9, 2018 
 
 
Attendees: 
Debbie Hardesty*  Rachelle Shendow*  Kim Braithwaite* 
Angela Broy*   Elisa Hurtado*  Jenny Fernandez* 
Brumback, Aime Jo* Carol Marshall*  Teresa Miller (Welch)* 
Nancy Nedjar*  Lisa Novak*   Tony Parrott* 
 
 
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.   
 
Rachelle Shendow, Vice President, took minutes via phone, due to Tammi’s absence.  There were no  
minutes available for review.  Apologize from Tammi, she left them on her desk … 
 
The Treasurer’s report was presented by Debbie Hardesty in Karen’s absence. The account balance 
is $ 29,672.75 ($ 27,291.90 sports; $ 484.45 scholarships; $ 1,896.41 capital improvements).  Jenny 
Fernandez made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as provided. Angela Broy seconded the 
motion.  All members voted to accept the Treasurer’s report.   
 
 

Committee Reports: 
 
 
Bluegrass: 
Debbie asked all members to please thank Frank Jurney for his continued hard work with Bluegrass. 
Golf is covering the January concert 50/50 raffle. 
 
Scholarship: 
No business at this time as scholarship applications are in the spring. To be eligible for EAA 
scholarships, one parent/guardian must be a paid member of the EAA and volunteered in the 
concession stand (there are sign-up sheets in the concession stand). 
 
Please remind any senior parents that they must be a paid member of the EAA by January 1st to be 
eligible for EAA scholarships. 
 
Concessions: 
There are 2 wrestling matches coming up; Alana Dang covered the first one, but we need a volunteer 
to cover the next one.  There are only 2 home wrestling matches this year. 
 
Kim said that concession are doing well.  If anyone is working concessions and runs out of items, or 
gets low on items, you need to communicate to Kim, so she can replenish items.  Her cell phone 
number is 540-539-7406; or email is kimbraithwaite@msn.com.  She prefers to get a text! 
 
 

mailto:kimbraithwaite@msn.com


 

 

Apparel:   
None.  You can always email spiritwear@gmail.com if you are in need of ordering any spirit wear. 
 
The website to order apparel online is up and the address is www.c2cspirit.com.  The email address 
for apparel is: eaaspiritwear@gmail.com (the address is case sensitive).  
 
Old Business: 
None. 
 
New Business: 
We need to begin looking for who will be in charge of concession stands for spring sports.  Jenny 
Fernandez will do Boys Soccer.  Jenny is checking on Girls Soccer.  Debbie will check with Ellen 
Hicks for Softball and Kathy Childs for Baseball.  If any parent from Tennis would like to sell drinks at 
the tennis matches, contact Kim Braithwaite.  Tony Parrott will manage concessions for Track. 
 
With no further business motion was made by Lisa Novak to adjourn the meeting; motion was 
seconded by Teresa Miller; all voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned.  
 
 

Tuesday, February 13
th

, 2018 at 6pm  
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